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The next meeting of the Cherry Point Detachment, Marine Corps League,  

will be at 1900 hours, February 21, 2012 

MCAS CHERRY POINT MILLER’S LANDING CONSOLIDATED  CLUB 
Meeting dates:  the 3

rd
 Tuesday of each month (except July and Dec.) 

 

DETACHMENT OFFICERS 2012 

Billet Name Phone Cell Phone e-mail address 

Commandant Owen Smith 252-444-5420     252-671-1528 commandant@mclcp.org 

Senior Vice Commandant Kim Myers 252-648-8002 252-269-5078 vice-commandant@mclcp.org 

Junior Vice Commandant Ed Albus 252-223-3277  junior-vice@mclcp.org 

Judge Advocate Tom Martynowski   judge-advocate@mclcp.org 

Jr. Past Commandant Tom Ray 252-726-9386   

Adjutant/Paymaster Scott Shermeyer 252-447-2731 252-622-5042 adjutant@mclcp.org 

Chaplain Lisa Ciesielski 252-444-1859  chaplain@mclcp.org 

Sgt. At Arms    sgt-at-arms@mclcp.org 

Web Sergeant Scott Shermeyer   webmaster@mclcp.org 

Public Affairs Officer Don Gray  252-665-2504 pao@mclcp.org 

Quartermaster Tom Ray    

Rifle Team Captain Tom Ray    

Newsletter Editor Greg Ciesielski 252-444-1859  newsletter@mclcp.org 

Eagle Scout Coordinator Owen Smith    

District Vice Commandant John Staley 919-552-8060   MCLjstaley@nc.rr.com 

MEETING SCHEDULE FOR 2012 
Tuesday, Feb. 21     Miller’s Landing, MCAS Cherry Point      1730 Social/dinner   1900 Meeting 
Tuesday, Mar. 20     Miller’s Landing, MCAS Cherry Point      1730 Social/dinner   1900 Meeting 
 
Access to MCAS:  for those members who do not have base decals or ID; if you wish to get a visitor’s pass, you 
must go to the Pass & ID office. Hours are: Monday-Friday 6am to 7pm; Saturday 10am to 2pm and CLOSED 
Sunday . Otherwise you will have to catch a ride with someone that has a base decal. If you will need to catch a 
ride, notify Commandant Smith and he will make the necessary arrangements with one of our members to meet 
you at the Pass & Id parking lot for a ride on base. 

VACANT or PROPOSED DETACHMENT COMMITTEES 
JROTC Coordinator -  

Toys for Tots Coordinator - www.toysfortots.org 
Youth Fitness Coordinator - www.marineyouthfoundation.org 

VAVS Coordinator - www.volunteer.va.gov 
Young Marines Coordinator -  
Rose Program Coordinator -  

Joe Foss Program Coordinator - www.joefoss.com 
Community Service Projects Coordinator -  

January 2012 

The Marine Corps League was chartered by an Act Of Congress on January 5, 1937. 
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FROM THE COMMANDANT: 
 
 Marines:  first I want to thank you for placing special trust in confi-
dence in me when you elected me to serve as Commandant of the Cherry Point 
Detachment #1067 for the coming year.  My intent is to serve you, the mem-
bers of this detachment, to the very best of my abilities.  I also believe we have 
a superb staff of officers who will also be serving our membership to the best 
of their abilities.  I am impressed with the talent, knowledge, and experience 
these Marines have, and their willingness to devote their time and energies to 

the benefit of our detachment. 
 
 I would be remiss if I did not acknowledge the significant contributions of our new Jr. Past 
Commandant, Tom Ray.  As many of you have heard me say on more than one occasion, Tom is 
the primary reason that we are where we are today as a detachment, and in fact, bears the ultimate 
credit for our detachment’s existence.  For those of you who may not know, Tom was the person 
who, a little more than two years ago, took the initiative to reactivate this detachment.  A transplant 
to this area as many of us are, he desired to remain active in the League and made some inquiries 
regarding what was available in this area.  Upon learning that Cherry Point had a detachment, but 
that it had been inactive for a few years, he got the ball rolling and guided us to where we are today.  
All of us owe a debt of gratitude to Tom, and I personally look forward to his continued input and 
guidance as we take up the gauntlet and move further to make the detachment even more mission 
capable.  With the staff we have in place, and the dedication of our members, I know we will have 
a successful year. 
 
 Please remember that we all have something to contribute to our detachment and we hope 
that we can help you find your niche.  Some have the time and wherewithal to contribute more 
than others.  How many meetings one attends does not measure the value of the individual Marine 
or FMF Corpsmen.  The true measure is what you can contribute as a member of a committee, 
helping out with fund raising events, representing the detachment as a member of the color guard 
or simply being visible at various events throughout the year.  Another very important way to con-
tribute is to be an active recruiter, which we are all charged with anyway. 
 
 One of our leadership goals for this year is to have an “alpha” for each appointed position.  
This will allow for workloads to be reduced for the principals, but also provide for continuity of 
leadership when the principal is not available, or when events dictate that one cannot continue in a 
billet for various reasons.  If you have an interest in any billet, either as a primary or as an “alpha” 
i.e. assistant, please let myself or any of the staff know. 
 
 For now, best wishes for a great year to come, and Semper Fidelis. 
 
Owen Smith, 
Commandant  
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Gunny Claus 
 
 Detachment 1067 got a call for aid from Gunny Claus in early December.  I am glad to re-
port that our Marines responded in an outstanding fashion.  By the time the dust had settled on 
Wednesday December 21st, the detachment had support the 1st Reindeer Division with 15 sepa-
rate Gunny Claus appearances.  In total Gunny Claus visited 1000 kids of our active duty Marines 
at Cherry Point Marine Corps Air Station. 
 Special thanks to the following:   Kim & Sue Myers, Tom Ray, Owen & Carolyn Smith, 
Scott & Tammie Shermeyer, Don &  Cheyenne Gray, Joe Albanese, Sandy Rice, John Mullinex, Ed 
Albus, Tom & Doe Martynowski. 
 
Kim Myers 

Gunny Claus arriving in a C-130J from VMGR-252 
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Young Marine MSgt Alexander Messmer 
 

 At the Cherry Point Young Marines formation aboard MCAS Cherry Point, on Friday, 
January 06, 2012, Young Marine Master Sergeant Alexander Messmer was promoted to his present 
rank by Sgt. Maj. Cliff Hill, USMC (ret) Division Commander for the North Carolina Division, 
Young Marines.  Senior Vice-Commandant Owen Smith and Judge Advocate John Mullinex repre-
sented the detachment at the ceremony.   Paul Cusson, Adjutant for the Cherry Point Young Ma-
rines told us that YM MSgt Messmer is the first Young Marine to officially earn that rank for the 
Cherry Point Young Marines. 
 
 Additionally, YM Messmer was awarded the DEA device to his Drug Demand Reduction 
ribbon (DDR).  To qualify for this prestigious award, the YM must have achieved the rank of 
GySgt, plus teach 4 DDR classes in his/her community plus submit the required paperwork verify-
ing the qualifications have been met to the Drug Enforcement Agency.  When the DEA approves 
the award, it is sent to the YM National office where it is then sent Department level to be 
awarded. Nationally, very few YMs attain the rank of MSgt, and even fewer earn the DEA device.   
 
YM MSgt Messmer is truly an outstanding young man. 
 
Terry Messmer, YM Messmer’s father helped to pin on his son’s new rank insignia. 

L-R:  SgtMaj Cliff Hill, USMC (ret)   

YM MSgt Alexander Messmer,  

Terry Messmer (father) 

L-R:  Judge Advocate John Mullinex,  

YM Alexander Messmer,  

Sr. Vice Commandant Owen Smith 
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Thank you to: 
Department of NC Commandant Bruce Rakfeldt and District 
Vice Commandant John Staley were present at our January 
17th meeting and we are honored to have both of them attend 
our meeting and to preside over our election of officers. 
 
Recruiting:   
Remember that recruiting is every member’s responsibility.  Carry some applications 
with you at all times because you never know when you will meet a Marine or FMF 
Corpsman who will join the few and the proud of the Marine Corps League. 
Application for membership was received for Brian Kramer. 
 
Dept of NC Quarterly Meeting 
The Winter Quarterly Meeting of the Department of North Carolina will be held on Sat-
urday, Jan. 21, at the VA Hospital in Salisbury, NC.  Commandant Owen Smith and 
Adjutant/Paymaster Scott Shermeyer will be attending.  If any other Marines are inter-
ested in going, contact one of them.  We will car pool and share hotel rooms to reduce 
the cost of attending.  The plan is to drive to Salisbury on Friday, and return home fol-
lowing the end of the meeting on Saturday, which is usually around 1600. 
 

 

 
Nothing to Bark about at this time. 

January 8 2012 

Gun Show - Jacksonville NC 

 

Joe Albanese, Lisa Ciesielski and Greg Ciesielski 

were manning the booth on Sunday, January 8th. 

 

Photo courtesy of Owen Smith 
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Please support our sponsors…
They have supported us.

Please support our sponsors…
They have supported us.

Corwin Law Firm PLLC
Jessie Corwin, Attorney at Law

803 East Main St.
Havelock, NC 28532

252-444-1888

Business & personal computer support, repair, 
programming, & training

Scott Shermeyer, Computer Professional

252-622-5042

Please support our sponsors…
They have supported us.
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Loaded M-14/M-1A 
The “Loaded” series of rifles are full of upgrades 
offering exceptional value and performance. 
American walnut stock. National match compo-
nents such as national trigger assembly, national 
match front sights, and non-hooded rear sight 
assembly and national flash suppressor. 

Springfield Armory 1911 
Marine Corps Operator .45 
caliber Pistol  

Tickets are $10 each or 6 for $50 
Drawing to be held on Memorial Day 2012 

All money raised thru this raffle are to be used to support the Detachment and Marines serving at 
home and abroad. 
 

Cherry Point Detachment 1067 of the Marine Corps League is a 501(c)4 Non-Profit organization. 

For information or to make a donation please visit www.mclcp.org or call (252) 515-1175 


